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Drug safety, and as a consequence patient safety, are very essential health care aspects. 
Knowledge of possible adverse events that can occur in patients is necessary to prevent 
patients from getting harmed. In the Netherlands, reporting adverse drug events is 
voluntary. We expect the number of reported ADR’s to be an underestimation of the real 
number. To investigate the size of this underestimation, we performed a pilot study at our 
University Hospital.  
 
Aims 
To determine the amount of adverse drug reactions recognized and reported by the clinical 
physicians, compared to the amount of ‘missed’ or not reported ADR’s.  
 
Methods 

All patients administered to the medium care wards during 1 month were studied 
retrospectively by two independent doctors, who searched for ADR’s in the medical files 
reported by clinical physicians, and subsequently looked for ‘not reported’ ADR’s. By that we 
mean possible ADR’s based on the symptoms in the patients reports and the laboratory 
investigations in combination with the drugs patients were using, and not reported by the 
clinical physicians. All ADR’s found were categorized by severity according to the Common 
Terminology Criteria for Adverse Events (CTCAE) scale.  
 
Results / Conclusions 

A total of 315 children were hospitalized on one of the medium care wards in June 2016, 
26% of them suffered from one or more adverse drug reactions. In total 133 (possible) ADR’s 
were found, of which 74 (56%) were not reported by clinical physicians, but detected by the 
researchers. 94 ADR’s are grade 1 (mild), 36 ADR’s grade 2 (moderate), and 3 ADR’s grade 3 
(severe). None of the ADR’s was reported at Lareb. 
Reporting (severe) adverse drug reactions is the key factor for improving our knowledge 
about drugs in children. This improves drug safety and with that, patient safety. Based on 
the data of our pilot study, we think that it is essential to improve ADR recognition and 
reporting in our country by introducing an active reporting pharmacovigilance system. 
 
 
 
 


